
COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBER’S REPORT 

Report to:                               Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board  

Member Name:                      Lane Ayr   

Subdivision:                          Kerikeri  

Date:                                       MAY 17/21 AUG 13/21 

 

REPORT 

Meetings 

27/05/21 JBC KKDomain Planting Draft 
31/05/21 JBC KDWG Kerikeri 
03/06/21 Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board meeting Waipapa 
14/06/21 KDWG Kerikeri 
16/06/21 Our Kerikeri  Kerikeri 
17/06/21 Combined Community Board Meeting Kaikohe 
18/06/21 Teams meeting re footpaths 
28/06/21 KDWG Kerikeri 
08/07/21 Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board meeting Waipapa 
12/07/21 KDWG Kerikeri 
26/07/21 KDWG Kerikeri 
28/07/21 Kerikeri rate payers assoc 
04/08/21 Our Kerikeri Xmas committee 
05/08/21 Bay of Islands-Whangaroa Community Board meeting Waipapa 
09/08/21 KDWG Kerikeri 
13/08/21 DAG Kaikohe 
  ` 

 Resource Consents 

 Consent for “Earth Works” Kerikeri Domain        No Objections 

 #2180611  Re: Function activity Waitangi           No comment 

 Requests for Service/information 

Re Mission Road and Landing Road Parking still an issue additional photos 

supplied 

 Re Repainting parking lot directions signs Kerikeri Parking lot  no action  

  



 In progress 

Kerikeri Domain Working Group  

There is progress with the planning specifically in regards to the Skate board 

park and the basketball facility, and planning for the perimeter planting is 

commencing. Funding is being sort for a modular toilet facility that could be 

added to the back of the existing toilet block. 

The preposed funding for this has been withdrawn  

 

A presentation will be made to the Board 

 

Comments 

 

I believe like most members of the Board I was deeply concerned with events at 

our last meeting around the application of the Duke in Russell 

In became clear the we (the Board) were being asked to make a 

recommendation on an issue that had resulted from poor policy, poor application 

and a lack of other parties to make appropriate decisions.  

This is not the first time the Board has been placed in this position, the 

“container” at Waitangi was an example where responsible parties had “ducked” 

their responsibilities and resorted to having the CB take action not in its 

delegation. 

The number of senior staff in the room was impressive one can only wonder if 

the time and resources spent on the day could have been more effectively 

applied prior to the meeting. 

 

  

 

  


